

NEWSLETTER WEEK ENDING 17th OCTOBER 2025





Our School Council have officially kicked off the week with the tin challenge for the school and promoted reaching 1000 tins before the end of the term. A big thankyou to those of you who have already sent tins in!! We really want to be able to support our community this year again so reach into your cupboard and send in any tin/s you are able. Many thanks again!!

The school Council Team



Please note there are new and strict guidelines for leave of absence during term time and the school is under strict monitoring. Please ensure you complete a yellow leave form and provide as much information and evidence as necessary in order to qualify for authorised leave or arrange a meeting with Mrs Smith or the attendance team. Leave can only be authorised for reasons beyond your control; death in the family overseas, respite arranged by external agencies and medical reasons for the child on the application.



SUPERSTAR OF THE WEEK!

Janis Veigures 4D for writing and making an amazing story book with illustrations! WOW!

Attendance

Best attenders last week: 6B 100% WOW!

Whole school attendance for the week was **96.5%**.

Attendance for the year so far is at 96.6% Please note absences will now be queried and proof of illness

be required. Please help us improve attendance!

Class % Attendance

Class	% Attendance
6B	100%
RA	99.9%
RM	99.9%
4M	99.3%
2 J	99.1%
5G	98.8%
4D	98.0%
5S	97.2%
3CF	96.3%
1K	94.6%
2B	94.5%
6W	92.8%
3P	92.1%
1B	89.3%

Please ensure your child comes to school every day. If your child is poorly, please remember to call school on <u>01274 545019 option 1</u>, to let us know the reason.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Tue 14th - Thurs 16th October - Balance Bike sessions for RM

Friday 17th October 9.00am - Firework Safety Assembly

Monday 20th October – Big Sing Event for Choir St Georges Hall

Wednesday 22nd October – Y5 & 6 Cross Country running tournament

Friday 24th October 9.00am – Harvest Service in Church

Friday 24th October 3.15pm – School closes for Half Term

Monday 3rd November 8.35am – School Opens

<u>SAFEGUARDING NOTICE</u>: Please note if you have a concern with regards to a child please contact Ms Fernandez our Designated safeguarding lead or Mrs Smith Responsible Named Person on 01274 545019 or <u>office@hstb.co.uk</u>